
  ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 Alameda, CA 94502-657

September 8, 2016 
 
Prentiss Properties Lake Merritt LLC   Mr. Leland Douglas 
c/o Tax Administration     Douglas Motor Service & Douglas Parking Co. 
555 E. Lancaster Avenue, Suite 100   1721 Webster Street 
Radnor, PA  19087-5166    Oakland, CA 94612-3411 
       (Sent via e-mail to: lee@douglasparking.com) 
   
Subject:  Fuel Leak Case No. RO0000129, Douglas Parking Company, 1721 Webster Street, Oakland, CA 

94612 and Closed Site Cleanup Program Case RO0002672, 1750 Webster Street, Oakland, CA 
94612 

 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
The 1700 and 1710 Webster Street property, an active Cleanup Program Site with the San Francisco Bay Regional 
Water Quality Control Board (SFBRWQCB) (Case Number 01S0772), was sold and is currently being redeveloped. 
The SFBRWQCB is evaluating the need for long term groundwater monitoring and sampling in the vicinity of 1700 
Webster Street, and is interested in coordinating a groundwater monitoring and sampling event at 1700, 1710, 
1721, and 1750 Webster Street properties to provide a “snapshot” of the groundwater flow direction and 
groundwater quality. 
 
The SFBRWQCB contacted Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH), who provides 
oversight for the Douglas Parking Company, 1721 Webster Street, Oakland, to coordinate the sampling event for 
the 1721 Webster Street site.  ACDEH staff reviewed the files for 1750 Webster Street and noted that three 
groundwater monitoring wells (A-1, A-2, and A-3) were installed in 1998 in the parking lot at 1750 Webster Street.  
In the attached February 16, 2000 letter, ACDEH requested retention of the wells for future groundwater monitoring 
and sampling events.  On behalf of the SFBRWQCB, ACDEH requests site access permission to redevelop, 
monitor, and sample the three wells at 1750 Webster Street for an upcoming groundwater monitoring and sampling 
event to be coordinated by the SFBRWQCB. 
 
Please send an e-mail to me at ACDEH (karel.detterman@acgov.org) and to Ms. Cherie McCaulou, SFBRWQCB 
(Cherie.MCcaulou@waterboards.ca.gov) informing us of your decision and SFBRWQCB staff will coordinate the 
monitoring and sampling event with appropriate sampling personnel. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this correspondence or your 
case, please send me an e-mail message at karel.detterman@acgov.org or call me at (510) 567-6708. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Karel Detterman, PG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
 
Enclosures: Attachment 1 – ACDEH Directive Letter dated February 16, 2000 

ALAMEDA COUNTY 
HEALTH CARE SERVICES 
                                              AGENCY 
                   REBECCA GEBHART, Interim Director 
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Ladies and Gentlemen 
RO0000129 
September 8, 2016, Page 2 
 
 
cc:  Cherie McCaulou, San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board, 1515 Clay Street, Suite 

1400, Oakland, CA 94642 (Sent via E-mail to: Cherie.MCcaulou@waterboards.ca.gov) 
 
 Dilan Roe, ACDEH (Sent via E-mail to: dilan.roe@acgov.org) 
 
 Karel Detterman, ACDEH (Sent via E-mail to: karel.detterman@acgov.org) 
 
 Electronic File, GeoTracker 
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ATTACHMENT 1 

  










		2016-09-08T10:45:18-0700
	Karel Detterman




